

SLHC Minutes 05.03.08

Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM at the Silver Lake Library Community Room.

Attendees: Betsy Isroelit, Mark Simon, Marco Larsen, Ron Van Ammers, Tricia McGrath

No public comment on non-agenda items

Minutes for March meeting were approved.

NEW BUSINESS

a. Mark spoke with Lisa Palombi about a June event for Pride Month that the SLHC would co-sponsor. Mark will attempt to arrange an evening with John Fleck regarding Silver Lake's support of LGBT arts community and Carol Cetrone regarding gentrification and tenants' rights and how that has affected the LGBT community. If Carol is not available, perhaps John Fleck and Michael Kearns would be the guests. Mark was thinking Michael could MC the event.

b. Ron made the connection with Betsy to have Christina upload our Metabanger program to the SLNC website. He will email the archive to Betsy. We will still email our info to Ron after we do an interview.

c. Marco has not uploaded any new interviews to our archive. We are current and Ron is current. Update on Susan Simpson's Little Library project: The City Clerk and the City Attorney have not approved funding for the proposed Little Libraries. The City Clerk advised that the Arts & Culture Committee work with a non-profit organization and submit a new funding request to the SLNC for the next fiscal year. We will continue to document the process when the issues are resolved. The Bill Fishman gay tour of Silver Lake needs more work before being linked to Stuart Timmon's interview. We still need to take the hard drive to USC.

Tricia is going to go through every interview and come up with tag lines/keywords for each link.

d. New interviews: Silver Lake Mom's Club, Cheri Gaulke, Silver Lake resident, public artist and designer of the SLNC sponsored medallions – Cheryl will contact Laurie Pepper - Ron will contact

e. Update on Little Library project: DONE and the City Attorney have rejected funding of the project due to liability issues. Therefore, the SLNC will find a non-profit who will sponsor the project and propose it to the NC

Meeting adjourned: 7:30 PM

Next meeting: June 6, 2018